
 

 

 

 

 

TOWN OF MARBLETOWN 
 

 

A regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Marbletown was convened in a public 

session of the Town Hall, 1925 Lucas Ave Cottekill, New York on July 19, 2022, at 6:00 o’clock 

P.M. local time.  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Rich Parete, and, upon roll 

being called, the following were: 

 

PRESENT:  

 

ABSENT:   

 

The following Resolution was offered by Councilman ____________seconded by 

Councilman__________: 

 

 

RESOLUTION #  -2022; REQUESTING A SPEED STUDY ON STATE ROUTE 209 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board does not have the authority to designate a speed zone for this area; 

and 

 

WHEREAS, State Route 209 is a New York State highway, and has multiple public ingresses 

and egresses that access multiple houses and businesses along its entire length, and 

 

WHEREAS, said section of road has multiple individual driveways on both sides, and 

 

WHEREAS, said road is a two-lane highway with no divider separating opposing lanes, and 

 

WHEREAS, the current speed limit of 55 mph on a large section of said road is too high and 

poses a traffic safety hazard and has resulted in multiple fatal accidents in the past five years, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board believes the passing zone just south of Schoonmaker Lane should 

be removed, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Marbletown agrees that the speed limit is too high 

and should be lowered to 45 mph, now 

 



THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED; the Town Board of the Town of Marbletown hereby 

requests that the New York State Department of Transportation conduct a speed study on State 

Route 209 in Stone Ridge from Ulster County Route 2, also known as Kripplebush Road to the 

stoplight at State Route 213 East. 

 

 

 

 

 


